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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING                                                              LOCATION: CAMPUS CAFE
DATE: February 12, 2014                                                                            Dinner: 3:45   Meeting Begins: 4:00

I. CALL TO ORDER: 4:02p.m.
II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Emily Shifko motioned to accept the January minutes. Maria Snodgrass seconded. Motion 


                                       passed. 
III. OLD BUSINESS:
A.  Discussion was held about the Professional Development day. The amount of time for the elementary teachers to have conferences is not enough. Also concerned that elementary teachers are being told to work fifteen minutes past their contractual day. Also, some teachers have to drive to Whitmer, then back to their buildings and the back to Whitmer again. Are they able to file for mileage?
B. Air conditioning for the buildings was discussed. There is a huge cost to install. At this time, the only people being considered for air conditioners, are people with medical needs. They will look into what is happening to the Whitmer units. 
C. Discussion was held about too many meetings, especially at the elementary level. Some of the meetings include: grade level meetings once a week that have to have notes sent to central office, RtI meetings, benchmark meetings, behavior meetings, reading, math or climate meetings, IEP meetings, staff meetings, breakfast committee, etc. Maybe some 2 hour delays could be planned to actually work in the classroom. As funny as it sounds, there may need to be a committee assembled to look into this.

IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
A.  ACTIVITIES – Kate Peters, Tracy Hovest, Chairs: The activity committee would like to report that plans are in full swing for the Mud Hens game this May 10. We will be having a few raffles during the 7th inning stretch and are currently working with the Hens to determine a menu that accommodates KIDS eating FREE. Flyers will be distributed soon and ticket orders will be due before Spring Break! As always, non-food tickets (game-only) will be available as well. There may be a raffle for anyone who orders roost tickets to be drawn during the 7th inning stretch for tickets to Cedar Point. 
B. AUDIT & BUDGET (Treasurer’s Report) – Rhea Young, Chair: Paid the Mud Hens deposit. Melissa Fitzgerald motioned to accept the report. Gina Kasper seconded. Motion passed. 
C. BANQUET – Joy Krajewski, Chair: Spring Banquet has been set for Tuesday, May 20, 2014. Banquet committee is planning to hold its organizational meeting in March. 
D. AWARDS, Heather Densmore, Chair: Committee currently has two members and would like to have teachers from the elementary and junior high involved. If interested, contact Heather Densmore. 
E. CALENDAR – Paula Giovanoli, Chair: 
F. COMMITTEE TO ELECT – Matt Durham, Chair: Please remember to keep focused on what Kaisch did last Fall and on the last budget bill and stay informed. The election will be an important one.
G. EDI – Jason Schreiner, Chair:  A club at the junior high was asking to be considered for EDI funds. They are spending money out of their own pocket. The EDI committee looks at the position, the numbers of student involved and the longevity of the program before deciding whether or not to offer a position. It may be better for them to talk to Mr. Fauk and set up a fundraising account. Then they could raise money for their club through fundraisers. The EDI positions only give money to the person in charge of the club, not to the club itself. So fundraising may be the most help 
H. ELECTIONS - Lisa Raczakowski, Chair: 
I. GREIVANCE - James Terry, Chair:  
J. HCCC – Linda Markowiak, Chair: Delta Dental has taken over the administration of our dental care.  No card is required; however, the buildings have "generic" cards on how to contact Delta Dental that can be used.  I've asked people at Jefferson here and there to let me know of any problems that need to be clarified either regarding access or coverage.  It's probably too soon to know if there are any coverage issues, but none are anticipated (there should *not* be coverage changes).  There have been no issues reported related to access.  All in all, it looks like it should be a smooth transition. We switched, because Deerborn could not process our volume of claims.
K. HISTORIAN – Melissa Hieronimus, Chair: Please send pictures to Melissa Hieronimus and Dana Edmonds, for the website. 
L. HUMAN RELATIONS/PUBLICITY – Melissa Fitzgerald & Wendy McCall, Chairs: 
M. LEGISLATIVE (FCPE) – Julie Hogan, Chair: Remember that this is the fundraising part of sponsoring politicians that have our best interest at heart.
N. LPDC – Lori Bosch, John Mohn, Mari Tate, Representatives:  Please let the membership know that LPDC has relaxed made the process more efficient.  Course proposals are no longer needed.  Talk to a committee member if you're concerned courses might not count toward re-licensure.  IPDPs are still needed.  All forms are available on the teamwork site.
ng
O. NEGIOATIONS – Jason Schreiner, Chair: 
P. NEW TEACHER – Mickie Hetzel & Kristin McCorkle, Chairs: 
Q. POLICY – Karon O’Sullivan, Chair: 
R. SCHOLARSHIP – Dana Edmonds & Heidi Hartman, Chairs: They are looking into taking down some of the 50th Anniversry wear and putting up a polo and possibly some ties
S. SPECIAL/AD HOC:
T.  NWOEA – Rhea Young, Representative
U. OEA – Matt Durham, Representative: Possibly discussing snow days and postponing the testing of OAAs. The OGT must stay on schedule. Keep informed on the elections that are coming up.
. 

V.NEW BUSINESS: 

A.   NEWS FROM THE BUILDINGS: 
Greenwood -

Hiawatha -



Jackman -

McGregor – March 13th is the Staff vs. 6th grade basketball game at Whitmer. Mr. Hickey and Board member, 
                   Mr. Langenderfer will be referees. Funds raised will go to the Heart Association.
Meadowvale – They are participating in a Relay Recess program to raise money for the American Cancer Society.
Monac -

Shoreland -

Wernert -

Jefferson - 

Washington – They are having a fundraiser at Sidelines near Laskey on February 18th from 2-10pm.

                    -Thank you to the Parent Club for approving the purchase of a Cricket. Teachers buy their own vinyl

                     to use in the machine. 

                    -The new bathrooms look fantastic. 

Whitmer – They had a dodgeball tournament and raised between $1,500 and $2,000 dollars for a charity through

                  DECA.
               -There is a student vs. staff volleyball game coming up.

               -Teacher Extrav is back.

               -The first full week of school will be March 17th.

               -They are having a program called “Can I Kiss You?”
B. PRESIDENT’S COMMUNICATIONS: 
OTES Committee will meet on February 25, 2014 at 3:45pm at Central Office to review changes and plan accordingly for next year or set a working meeting. May 1st is the deadline to have evaluations finished and they are supposed to be written by May 10th.
C.  ADJOURNMENT: 5:08
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